BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES
November 28, 2007

Present:

Susan Atwater




Mary Ciaraldi

Deb Giampolo




Joe Palladino

Edgar Rodriguez



Barry Towers

Charles Wimberley

Frank Goeckler – Elite Management

Absent:

Anna-Marie Brown

Call to Order

President Deb Giampolo called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

Approval of the Minutes

The reading of the minutes was waived, a copy having been emailed to the members of the Board, corrected and re-emailed.  It was moved and seconded to approve the minutes as they appeared in the email.

Financial Report

The reserves for the Conservancy currently stand at $35,000.  The Conservancy is under budget for the year in all areas except for pool operation that will be addressed during 2008.

Property Manager Report
· Deck staining projects are completed.

· Gutter cleaning is still being performed.

· Pond fountain is out and secured for the winter.

· The tennis court nets and windscreen has been taken down and secured for the winter.

· Lock has been installed in the tennis courts.

Committee Reports

· Building and Grounds – Nothing to report.

· Meeting House – Polly Ellis noted that they will be decorating for the holidays next week.

· Welcome – Ruth Johnson noted that the Committee is looking for volunteers for the Townhome and Woodmoor Councils.

· Environmental – Warren Johnson stated concern for Little Walden Pond regarding the growth of algae.  He suggested having $3,000 allocated for an evaluation by professionals to investigate methods to correct the situation.  He also noted that there are still concerns with Unisource continuing to drain untreated water into Big Walden Pond.
· Social – Dianne Timpson stated a number of initiatives she would like to have incorporated for the 2008 calendar year.  She would like to focus on events that will bring more participation from all facets of the Conservancy, namely the children.  Some suggestions have included catering of parties, a Super Bowl party, movie nights, and swimming lessons.  She is also seeking an increase in the budget for this committee.
· Communications – Bob Ellis noted that the response for bi-monthly publication of the newsletter has been positive.

New Business

The New Business section for this month was used for a discussion on the upcoming budget for 2008.

Developer Issues

The developer of Country Walk is seeking an extension of the development rights that are to expire in 2011.  The Board of Directors of Walden Woods has decided to get a third party evaluation of the situation due to the importance and complexity of the value of this extension.  An investigation is actively being conducted.  All inquiries will be handled by Elite Property Management.
Budget Review

For the proposed 2008 budget, Conservancy rates will not change.  At present, the amount of capital reserves exceeds the amount given by the Capital Reserve Study.  Some projects for the 2008 fiscal year include:

· Re-lining of the pool at a cost of $25,000
· Environmental study for Little Walden Pond
· Assessment of value of extension of development rights for Country Walk developer.

· Revision of the 2005 Capital Reserve Study
· Review of allocation of expenses within the Conservancy

· Repair of stone walls

Homeowner Forum

· Jay Baker made a presentation on behalf of the Playground Committee for consideration of the Conservancy to build and maintain a playground and associated playscape.

· Warren Johnson noted a concern for the stone walls along Marshal Phelps Road and the need to make this a high priority before more deterioration occurs.
· Joe Palladino noted that the fees for the Village Council are increasing $2.00/ month going to reserves for completion of the fence project.  He also proposed a $240.00 per home special assessment for this year.  50% of this amount will go towards replenishing the Village reserves and the other 50% will be for funding the tree pruning project.  This assessment will possibly continue for an additional two years.  The payment is due on March 31, 2008.

· Ruth Johnson noted she would like to have tree pruning as a yearly budget item.

All monthly fees collected for Country Walk go directly to reserves.  There is currently $15,000 in reserve for Country Walk as of October 31, 2007.

The Ridge Council has no increase in fees for 2008.

President Deb Giampolo made a motion for approval of the $240 Village Council special assessment due on March 31, 2008.  The motion was seconded and voted for approval.

A motion was made and seconded and voted for approval for the 2008 budget. 

Adjournment

It was moved and seconded that the meeting be adjourned at 8:15 PM.

Next Board Meeting

The next Board meeting will be held on December 19, 2008.

Respectfully submitted,

Charles Wimberley

Secretary

Approved:

Deb Giampolo

President

